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The GP Enhanced Service for Carers I wrote about last month began on 1st February following a meeting with Val Selby and Sheena Escobar Franco from Cambridgeshire County Council.  Our Surgery is now keen for all Carers to make themselves known to Wilma, the Buckden Receptionist responsible for coordinating the scheme.  Once registered, you will automatically receive a newsletter and information about activities and support available to help you – please take advantage of this opportunity, you deserve it!

Camtad now run a session at Little Paxton on the last Friday morning of each month.  This began in January and they had a record turnout of 14 people for a first session!  Patients can now choose between Little Paxton and Brampton to have their hearing aids serviced and to get new batteries.

The Huntingdon Patients Congress met last November when we were addressed by Liz Sergeant who is responsible for Practice Based Commissioning for the Huntingdon area.
She delivered a stark warning about the future level of financial pain that Cambridgeshire NHS would experience in this coming year. They had previously planned a year-on-year increase in the budget but is now faced with a £100 million reduction. What cannot be negotiable is the absolute necessity to deliver safe, high quality care to the sick and vulnerable.  So where can savings be made realistically?  We were unanimous in our belief that the present levels of bureaucracy are unsustainable; of particular concern to many is the role of the Strategic Health Authority [SHA].  MPs Andrew Lansley and David Howarth have been looking at the structure of the SHA in some detail and concluded that they could find ‘no useful purpose’ for its existence.  In the financial year 2007/08 it cost us £12.3 million to run and that sum has increased since then. In 2008/09 its Chief Executive had an annual salary of £235,000 and 7 other directors earned £100,000 or more.  It might be pertinent to remind you of Parkinson’s Law published in 1955, based on statistical evidence, which perfectly encapsulates why the NHS is the third largest employer on the Planet.  The Law is based on two precepts, first, an official strives to increase his subordinates to inflate his importance and salary, and second, all officials make work for each other.   First published in the Economist in November 1955 and available on the web, it makes sobering reading!   
I am convinced there has to be a significant change in emphasis in the allocation of resources towards the front-line staff.  Doctors, nurses and health care professionals are struggling to cope with escalating levels of complex patient care whilst trying to cope with an expanding range of government targets and the mountain of paperwork required by the bureaucrats.   However there is an area where we as patients can play a significant part to help.  We do, collectively, waste a huge amount of money on drugs.  Some patients arrive in hospital with literally bags of medicines, many duplicated, many no longer needed.  So when you re-order your prescription, please check before ‘ticking all the boxes’ and only reorder those you really need.

Meanwhile we await the results of 2 NHS Surveys, the first dealing with GP Out-of-Hours Service and the second, on the future of Hinchingbrooke Hospital.  Both include the options for private companies to be involved. Having read the papers recently concerning the private Company Take care Now, one can only hope that the HuntsDoc contract to deliver out-of hours care is renewed!  As ever, the bottom line is money. 
Sue Paul
